From: VE.RT

**Sent:** 18 March 2021 11:32 **To:** Diane Lancaster; VE.RT

**Subject:** RE: Hawthorn field planning Development, Ross on Wye,

Dear Diane and Graham

Thank you for your email regarding APP/W1850/W/20/3260641

This has been added.

Regards, Lauren

From: Diane Lancaster

Sent: 17 March 2021 09:20

To: VE.RT < VE.RT@planninginspectorate.gov.uk >

Subject: Hawthorn field planning Development, Ross on Wye,

For the attention of Ms Lauren Matthews - VE.RT@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Appeal Reference: APP/W1850/W/20/3260641

Subject: Refusal of Planning Application 193478 (Appeal)

Dear Ms Matthews,

We are writing again to ask you to refuse the above planning development appeal for Hawthorn field. As residents of Archenfield Road for over years the traffic congestion has certainly increased. Parked cars are a significant problem, exacerbated at school drop off and collecting times. Our primary concern with this development is the amount of increased traffic that will be in the immediate area and the risk to pedestrians, in particular school children who will not be seen behind any parked vehicles.

Other environmental points I'm sure others will have highlighted, we are happy to endorse as further argument against this planning development.

We would appreciate you giving this your full consideration. Yours sincerely,

Diane and Graham Lancaster.

Sent from my iPad

×

Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.

DPC:76616c646f72

